MINISTERS AND CHURCHES

He that goeth forth and weepeth bearing precious seed shall doubtless come again with rejoicing, bringing his sheaves with him.—Psa. 126-6.

Rev. H. S. Dow has attended two funerals since coming to Fort Fairfield. Some of our readers may be interested to learn of the death of Mrs. James Pearce and Mr. Nelson Maskell, both buried in Riverside cemetery.

Rev. H. C. and Mrs. Archer have returned to Moncton for the winter months. Brother Archer reports a good summer at Beulah. See his letter.

Rev. F. A. Watson assisted Rev. G. A. Rogers in the revival effort at Bristol, Sept. 20th-24th. Souls are being saved in this meeting. Keep praying.

The Moncton Church enjoyed the privilege of having Bro. DeVerne Mullen with them Sunday, Sept. 27th. Large congregations listened with great appreciation as he rendered beautiful messages in song.

The recently held quarterly meeting at Belvedere, Me., was one blessed of the Lord. Several souls sought the Lord, and since then four more at Crystal have been converted. A revival spirit is on and we are unitedly praying for many more to say "yes" to the will of God.

Ralph and Ronald Sabine, who were home from E. N. College for a few days, were greatly appreciated by the churches for their assistance. They not only assisted in the quarterly meeting, but preached at several other services.

A baptismal service is planned for Sunday, Sept. 27th.

NOTICE

Any church desiring advertising for special services or anything pertaining to the work of the Kingdom, write Randolph Nicholson, Meductic, N. B. Brother Nicholson is a talented artist who has consecrated his gift to the Lord and is ready to serve as opportunity permits.

NOTICE

The Minutes of the Alliance will soon be sent out. Any one who paid for a copy and does not receive it, please let us know. Or if you wish a copy send 25 cents to—

H. C. ARCHER, Moncton, N. B.

NOTICE TO LICENTIATES

Will all who wish to receive the official License of the Alliance send the name of the Church from which the license was granted to the secretary—

H. C. ARCHER, Moncton, N. B.

NOTICE TO SUBSCRIBERS

Canadian subscribers please send your renewals to Rev. B. C. Cochrane, 114 Archibald street, Moncton, N. B., and make your P. O. notes and checks, etc., payable to him, as you cannot send money out of Canada without extra cost. The subscribers in the United States may send theirs to the editor: Rev. H. S. Dow, Fort Fairfield, Maine. And please look at the label on your paper and if the figures are not 42 or 43, you should send in your renewal.

Thank you! H. S. D., Editor

PERSONALS

Miss Dorothy Perry, R. N., is visiting her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Alvin Perry, Port Mait-

Miss Veryl Sollows has returned to Ottawa, after spending holidays with her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Fred Sollows, Port Maitland.

Gnr. Alden Churchill, Newfoundland, is spending a furlough with his wife and family, Port Maitland.

Miss Lois Goodspeed, Fredericton, spent a day recently with her sister, Miss Helen Goodspeed, Ottawa.

Mrs. A. G. Good has returned to Moncton after spending the summer at Shediac, N. B.

Mrs. H. C. Mullen has so far improved from her long illness as to be able to attend some of the services at Belvedere quarterly meeting. May her recovery be complete.

Mrs. Roxanna Sabine, of Riverdale, Digby Co., Nova Scotia, who will be 89 on Oct. 23rd, has visited her daughter, Mrs. H. C. Mullen, at Hartland, N. B., and is now visiting her son, Rev. L. T. Sabine, at Crystal, Me. She enjoys the best of health.

CARD OF THANKS

We wish to express our appreciation and gratitude to all those who assisted us in our recent bereavement and to extend our thanks to all who loaned cars and sent flowers and cards.

H. S. WILSON & MARGUERITE

FOREIGN MISSION FUND

The state of the s	
Mr. and Mrs. Manning Mullen for native	
worker	\$15.00
A friend	5.00
Children's Meetings, Riverside	.50
A friend for Charles Sanders, for native	
worker	5.00
For Aaron, in loving memory of Mrs.	
F. H. Hale, per Mrs. I. M. Kierstead	15.00
Mrs. Ida Whitten	5.00
Woodstock Missionary Society	13.89
Miss Lois Goodspeed's S. S. Class for	S
native worker at Altona	7.50
Wood Island Missionary Society for	
native worker	25.00
Rev. H. S. Wilson	25.30
Roland Perkins	5.50
Young Ladies' Class, Marysville Church,	
Christmas Gift for Kenneth Kierstead	5.00
Young Ladies' Class, Marysville Church,	
Christmas Gift for other three Kier-	
stead boys	5.00
F. A. ANDEF	RSON
to committee our land harder our 40 highlos	

RETURNED MISSIONARIES FUND

At our Alliance this year a motion was passed to open a Fund for the support of missionaries who have returned, or shall return, from service in foreign lands. This is a most worthy effort and should have liberal support from all. If you desire to contribute to this Fund, send your offering to Rev. F. A. Anderson, Woodstock, N. B.

HOME MISSION FUND

Mrs. Henry Hayes	\$20.00
Moses Hillman	5.00
Rev. H. S. Wilson	25.00
Mrs. Helen Brown	10.00
God bless you. Keep up this good wor	k.
REV. G. R. SYMONDS,	Treas.

RIVERSIDE WELL FUND

West Jonesport\$	16.50
Fort Fairfield	40.00
Miss Eva Sears	5.00
Perth Church	8.50
Port Maitland Cir.	31.00
Moncton Church	20.00
Head of Millstream	5.00
Hartland Circuit	10.00
Marysville	25.06
of bad bas Octacl buth-Sistem of Veritar	APPENDING TO SERVICE OF SERVICE O

PERTH CHURCH FUND

Total.....\$161.06

In a recent issue of The Highway, announcement was made of the plans for erection of a church building at Perth. Such an undertaking bespeaks the faith and vision of the faithful group we have there. They deserve our support so let us respond to the appeal for financial assistance. Please send all contributions to Rev. S. G. Hilyard, Perth, N. B.

MARRIED

Maynard-Richards

At the Reformed Baptist parsonage, Crystal, Maine, Sept. 7th, Rev. L. T. Sabine united in marriage Miss Annie Viola Richards, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. William Richards, of Crystal, and Mr. Roy R. Maynard, of Island Falls, Maine.

Sabine-Lilley

A beautiful church wedding at Belvedere took place on Tuesday evening, Sept. 8th, when Miss Mary E. Lilley, of Smyrna Mills, and Licentiate Ralph L. Sabine, of Crystal, Maine, were united in marriage. The ceremony was performed by the groom's father, Rev. L. T. Sabine, assisted by Rev. H. C. Mullen, of Hartland, N. B.

The church was beautifully decorated with an arch and flowers and filled with guests, about one hundred of whom attended a reception at the parsonage at Crystal, following the ceremony.

Mr. and Mrs. Sabine will pursue studies at the Eastern Nazarene College, where the groom is a junior in theology. Mrs. Sabine will study music. Their many friends wish them every good success.

Cameron-Chetwynd

On Saturday evening, Sept. 5th, a quiet and pretty wedding was solemnized at the R. B. parsonage, Woods Harbor, when Iva Ulrica Chetwynd, daughter of Staley Chetwynd, Upper Woods Harbor, became the bride of Dexter Cameron, of Shag Harbor, the writer officiating.

To the happy couple we extend best wishes for a happy married life.

REV. B. D. PRICE

OH, FOR A THOUSAND TONGUES

Dr. Sewell, an old Methodist, when dying, shouted aloud the praises of God. His friends said, "Dr. Sewell, do not exert yourself; whisper, Doctor, whisper." "Let angels whisper," said he, "but the soul cleansed from sin by the blood of Christ, a soul redeemed from death and hell, just on the threshold of eternal glory-oh, if I had a voice thet would reach from pole to pole I would proclaim it to all the world: Victory! Victory! through the blood of the Lamb!"—Selected.